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Nordea revokes stock option programme

The Board of Nordea AB (publ) has today decided to revoke its proposal that was to be submitted at the Annual General Meeting on 24 April 2002 in regard to a stock option programme comprising management and other employees of the Nordea Group.

”The Board of Directors, following discussions with the major shareholders has found that the stock option programme in its current form may not receive majority support of 90%, as required for an approval by the Annual General Meeting. The Board has therefore decided to call off the proposal. The Board will consider which measures are required to ensure the future maintenance of key competence within the Group”, says Vesa Vainio, Chairman of the Board.

”The Board’s intention was to strengthen the focus on greater shareholder value, among other things, by replacing the various profit sharing programmes for employees in four countries with a common stock option programme. The abandoned proposal was intended to be the first step towards this goal and I am convinced that the programme would have served the interests of the shareholders. Nordea as a company is a frontrunner that requires new solutions adapted to new situations”, says Chairman of the Board Vesa Vainio. 

For further information:

Erik Evrén, Head of Group Media Relations, +46 8 614 86 11












